Lillian Gray (Originally from Helensburgh)

During the war, Mrs Gray visited Miss Wallace- a very good friend of her parents- who lived in Clachan Farm 1928 – 1945, and occupied middle section. 

Her brother, a civil engineer, and Miss wallace, retired there and he  chose the house so that he could build a hydro scheme from the river at the back of the house.. He built a dam and after about 2 weeks went to check the machinery, his scarf caught up and he was killed.

Miss Wallace advertised for a young family to come and live with her so that she could help with their education. Mr & Mrs McInnes came to stay in lower flat, a retired fisherman with 4 young children, 2 boys and 2 girls. 

See school photo in 1931 in Kilmorich school book.

One boy went to university and became a vet, and the other to a bank (maybe to Lochgilphead) and the 2 girls became nurses, trained in hospital at Lochgilphead. Both were married in the church in Cairndow. 

Mrs McInnes helped Miss Wallace who was  very crippled with rheumatoid arthritis, this became so bad she had a leg amputated and went about in a wheelchair but still did her work. Boots Library called every week. After Mr McInnes died probably about 1947 Miss wallace decided that she needed to be nearer medical help and bought a house in Bridge of Allan. Mrs McInnes came with her to help her. They were good friends by this time.

Mrs Gray and parents visited her there.

Miss Wallace kept a goat, and the children who were in the attic [ she called it the top deck]  had to take their  own breakfast up there- goat’s milk (Ugh which Mrs Gray disliked]

There was a Piano in sitting room and Mrs Gray [ a very good pianist] had to play for her every day.

The Wallaces  came from a family from Old Kilpatrick. In summer holidays, Mrs Gray went fishing and rowing, explored all the shoreline- and rowed herself. She caught the train from Helensburgh Upper to Arrochar and then cycled to Cairndow to stay with Miss Wallace.

Miss Wallace was born when families went to South of France in the winter, for several months. Her sister was Mrs Gibb a  relative of Mrs Gray’s father, who was also a civil engineer. He worked on the Glen Shirra hydro scheme and was eventually senior partner in James Williamsons, civil engineers.

